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AGENDA QUESTIONS & ANSWERS 
MEETING DATE: June 4, 2019 

Item # 3:  CONS 19-415 Adoption of an Ordinance Amending Chapter 10, Article 1 (Zoning Ordinance) of the Hayward Municipal Code by Rezoning Certain Property to 
Planned Development District in Connection with Zone Change and Vesting Tentative Map Application No. 201603891 to Accommodate 19 Single-Family Homes at 29080 
Fairview Avenue 

Agenda item 3, consent item regarding Cavallo Highlands... 
The revised condition of approval number 64 relates to solar ready 
roofs, but the project is required to have solar installed. Is that a 
conflict? 
 

 
Technically, condition number 64 is not needed but there is information in the condition that calls 
attention to current specific building code requirements for “solar ready” or solar installation on 
all Cavallo Highlands units’ roofs.  Staff kept in the condition to be sure the applicant is aware of 
the roof design criteria and the installation of solar on each new Cavallo Highland’s residence. 
  

  

Item # 7: WS 19-037 Hayward Police Department 2018 Year-End Report (Report from Police Chief Koller) 

 
1. On the work session item regarding the HPD update, what types 

of things are included in these trainings?   
 
Professional Development  
 
Technical Skills  
 
Promotion/Assignment   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2. Also, is there data about the cause of employee separation from 
the department (retirement, transfer to another agency, 
medical retirement, etc...)?  
 

 
Training explanations:  
 
 

- Professional Development – Training in leadership through programs like the FBI National 
Academy, Command College, SMIP, LAPD Leadership, SLI, Inner Perspectives, etc. 
 

- Technical Skills – Training in POST perishable skills (driving, firearms, arrest and control, etc.) 
as well as new concepts (e.g. Communication, De-Escalation, Use of Social Media, etc.)  

 
- Promotion/Assignment – Training that is required by POST based on an employee’s 

promotion (POST Supervisory/Management Course) or entry into a new assignment (e.g. 
Narcotics Investigations, Traffic Collision Investigation, FTO, etc.) 

 
- Updates – Training that is designed to provide procedural/legal updates to employees who 

are already training in a particular area (e.g. FTO Update, Arrest and Control Update, etc.)  
 
As for the separation statistics, they are as follows: 
 
FY19 (15 separated) 
7 retirements (4 service retirements /3 IDR) 
1 lateral to BART PD (new opportunity) 
3 lateral to other agencies (closer to home) 
3 resignations for personal reasons 
1 resignation in lieu of termination 

https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=3969936&GUID=0F0BD07F-043C-4C6C-945D-370D32A1EEA4
https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=3969935&GUID=6FF02AED-D9B5-47AE-9580-68AA21A4A589


 
FY18 (21 separated) 
17 retirements (9 service retirements / 6 IDR) 
2 lateral to other agencies (1 returned to previous agency, 1 closer to home) 
1 resignation for personal reasons 
1 resignation in lieu of probationary release 
 
FY17 (8 separated) 
3 retirements (2 service retirements / 1 IDR) 
3 lateral to other agencies (returned to previous agencies) 
2 resignations in lieu of probationary release 
 
FY16 (10 separated) 
6 retirements (3 service retirements / 3 IDR) 
3 resignations in lieu of probationary release 
1 resignation in lieu of termination 
 
FY15 (18 separated) 
15 retirements (8 service retirements / 7 IDR) 
1 lateral to Union City PD (promotion opportunity) 
1 resignation (move out of state for military) 
1 killed in the line of duty 
 
FY14 (21 separated) 
14 retirements (10 service retirements / 4 IDR) 
1 lateral to Union City PD (Deputy Chief) 
4 resignations in lieu of probationary release 
2 resignations in lieu of termination (both were arrested) 
 

 
Item # 11: PH 19-041 Adopt Resolutions to Approve the Engineer's Report, Reconfirm Maximum Base Assessment Rate, Confirm the Assessment Diagram and Fiscal 
Assessment, Order the Levy and Collection of Fiscal Assessments, and Approve Funding Recommendations and Appropriate Revenue Funds for Maintenance District No. 2 
- Eden Shores Storm Water Buffer and Facilities, for Fiscal Year 2020 (Report from Maintenance Services Director Rullman)  
 
 
For the Eden Shores Maintenance District, does the HOA contribute 
to the District? There is a budget expense for Maintenance - 
Landscaping - ES HOA (item c under services). Does the HOA cover 
this cost? 

 
Historically, the HOA paid the contractor directly and the City reimbursed for landscaping 
expenses. However, after regular inspections revealed inadequate maintenance work being 
performed by the previous contractor, the City recently conducted an RFP and awarded a new 
contract for the specified maintenance scope. Under the new agreement, the City will pay the 
contract expense directly. 

https://hayward.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=3969930&GUID=56693765-AECA-4E45-BA8C-312C3B6D7380


 

 
Item # 13 PH 19-053  Public Hearing to Consider the Formation of Benefit Zone No. 18 of the Consolidated Landscaping and Lighting Assessment District No. 96-1 for the 
SoHay Properties (Report from Development Services Director Simpson) 

 
Does the SoHay LLD have any financial responsibility for the creek 
running through the property?  If not, perhaps we should modify the 
zone’s governing documents to include responsibility for the 
creek?  That would give the city a long-term source of funding for 
improvements and maintenance of the creek.  Something that we 
have struggled to do so far. 
 

 

The SoHay LLD was not intended to have financial responsibility for the flood control channel.  
The Alameda County Flood Control & Water Conservation District (ACFCWCD), intends to 
continue to maintain the flood control channel.  ACFCWCD has been a part of the review of 
the development and did not express any concerns or needs in-terms of additional funding.  
The land which the flood control channel is on has been reserved to be conveyed to 
ACFCWCD and the funding for the channel maintenance will continue to be managed by 
ACFCWCD. 

Also, with regards to improvements around the flood channel - the access road and fencing 
along the south-side of the channel is included as part of the park and will be maintained by 
HARD through funding received from the LLD and the fencing on the north-side along with 
the new pedestrian bridges will be funded and maintained by the HOA. 

Lastly, since the flood control channel is considered a regional facility that conveys 
stormwater from areas outside of the development, there is a challenge to make a finding 
that the channel provides a Special Benefit vs. General for the properties to be assessed 
within the LLD.   

http://hayward.legistar.com/gateway.aspx?m=l&id=/matter.aspx?key=5878


ITEM #14 

CONSIDER AN ITEM FOR DISCUSSION ON A 

FUTURE CITY COUNCIL AGENDA REGARDING 

OFFICER INVOLVED USE OF DEADLY FORCE 

BEING SUBJECT TO AN INDEPENDENT 

INVESTIGATION 

EMAILS



From: hong luu < >  
Sent: Monday, June 3, 2019 9:36 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Letter Re. Council Meeting June 4, 2019 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Council Members of the City of Hayward 

777 B Street 
Hayward, California 94541 

 
Dear City Council Members, 
I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I 
disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward 
support an independent investigation. 
Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life. 
In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 
Sincerely, 
Hong Luu  
 



From: Marissa Naranjo < >  
Sent: Monday, June 3, 2019 8:58 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Independent investigation  

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Marissa Naranjo 

June 3, 2019 
Council Members of the City of Hayward (if you live in Hayward, you can address to your city council representative, 
specifically) 
777 B Street 
Hayward, California 94541 
Dear City Council Members (or the name of your city council representative), 
I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and tragic police shooting of 
Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley 
and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am 
writing to you because I disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward support 
an independent investigation. 
Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report concludes that the 
homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or defense of others and that non-deadly 
alternatives may not have been effective. However the report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an 
acute mental health crisis, and all communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he 
intended to harm was himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  
In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young children, I believe an impartial 
independent investigation into this incident is necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked 
whether an independent investigation is needed. 
Sincerely, 
Marissa Naranjo 

mailto:Marissajnaranjo@gmail.com


From: Emily Messick < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 12:32 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Agustin Gonsalez - Vote YES for Independent Investigation 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Emily Messick 

29 May, 2019 

Council Members of the City of Hayward  

777 B Street 

Hayward, California 94541 

Dear City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I disagree 
with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward support an independent 
investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

Emily Messick 



 

Virus-free. www.avast.com  

 

https://www.avast.com/sig-email?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=webmail&utm_term=link
https://www.avast.com/sig-email?utm_medium=email&utm_source=link&utm_campaign=sig-email&utm_content=webmail&utm_term=icon


From: Kamila baker < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 5:04 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: request for independent investigation 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Kamila Baker 

29 May, 2019 

 
 

Council Members of the City of Hayward  

777 B Street 

Hayward, California 94541 

 
 

Dear City Council Members 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I disagree 
with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward support an independent 
investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 



Sincerely, 

 

Kamila Baker 

 
 



From: Lauren Jacobs < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 11:42 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Justice for Agustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Dear City Council Members, 
 
I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and tragic police 
shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The report concludes that 
officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department should not be criminally 
charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I disagree with this conclusion and would 
like to request that the City of Hayward support an independent investigation. 
 
Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report concludes that 
the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or defense of others and 
that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the report clearly describes Mr. 
Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all communications transcribed in the report 
suggest that the only person he intended to harm was himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-
lethal use of force options could have been deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life. 
 
In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young children, I believe 
an impartial independent investigation into this incident is necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday 
June 4th when asked whether an independent investigation is needed. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lauren Jacobs 
 



From: Lauren Lavin < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 8:01 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: independent investigation into the death of Agustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Dear City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly, tragic, 
and utterly senseless police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 
15th, 2018. The report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward 
Police Department should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to 
you because I disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward 
support an independent investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However, the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

 

Lauren Lavin 

 
 



-----Original Message----- 
From: Leia Oliveira < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 8:39 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: JUSTICE FOR AUGIE 
 
CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 
 
As a Hayward Native this incident sickens me, please stand up for Augie and my family. 
 
Leia Marie Oliveira 
Administrative Assistant 
Transport Equipment, Inc. 
Phone:  
Fax:  
Email:  
 
 





From:  < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 10:18 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Fwd: letter 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device 

-------- Original message -------- 
From: Samantha Nunes <  
Date: 6/3/19 10:15 PM (GMT-08:00) 
To:  
Subject: letter  

Maria Nunes 

June 3, 2019 

Council Members of the City of Hayward 

777 B Street 

Hayward, California 94541 

Dear City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of my nephew Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. 
The report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police 
Department should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you 
because I disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of 
Hayward support an independent investigation. My nephew was a one of a kind, he 
could light a room and make anyone laugh. From the time he was a little boy he had  my heart 
, i watched him grow up with my 3 daughters, i watched them laugh, cry , play and go through 
different life stages together.  The part that hurts the most is that i will never watch him laugh 
with my daughters again, i will never see them swim and bbq in my back yard again, i will 
never hear him say " nina can i come hangout " again. My heart will forever be broken at the 
lost of my sweet nephew. Please vote Yes Tuesday. Its the right thing to do.  

mailto:List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov


Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes my cousin as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved my cousins life. 

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

Maria Nunes 

 
 



From: Pat Koonse < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 2:50 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Re: Augie Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Hello again, 
 
I would also like to offer this information that I believe to be timely and relevant, which is Kamala 
Harris’s recent public endorsement of independent investigations of officer-involved shootings.  
 
https://www.google.com/amp/s/www.politico.com/amp/story/2019/05/20/kamala-harris-police-
shootings-1336683 
 
“I believe the best approach is to have independent investigations,” Harris said in a Monday 
interview on MSNBC. 
 
Such probes are needed, Harris said, “from the first moments of the incident so that we can be 
certain and sure that there has been a thorough investigation that is not informed by bias, and 
so that there will be justice for all of the people concerned.” 
 

She made this statement two weeks ago.  
 

I am recommending both an independent investigation into Mr. Gonsalez’s death, as 
well as a broader policy recommendation of independent investigations into officer-
involved shootings.  
 
 

Thank you for your time.  
 

Best, 
Pat 
 
On Tue, Jun 4, 2019 at 10:50 AM Pat Koonse < > wrote: 

Council Members of the City of Hayward 

777 B Street 
Hayward, California 94541 
 
Dear City Council Members, 
I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I 
disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward 
support an independent investigation. 

https://www.google.com/amp/s/www.politico.com/amp/story/2019/05/20/kamala-harris-police-shootings-1336683
https://www.google.com/amp/s/www.politico.com/amp/story/2019/05/20/kamala-harris-police-shootings-1336683
https://www.google.com/maps/search/City+of+Hayward+777+B+Street?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/City+of+Hayward+777+B+Street?entry=gmail&source=g


Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life. 
In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 
Sincerely, 
Pat Koonse 
 
PS - You have the ability to directly intervene in a course of deep grief and tragedy for this family. You 
have the power to bring this family even a moment of justice and of peace. Do the right thing.  
--  
Best, 
Pat 
--  
Best, 
Pat 
 



From: Radha Jessani < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 8:01 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Independent investigation request for Agustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

 

Radha Jessani  

4. June 2019  

Council Members of the City of Hayward  

777 B Street 

Hayward, California 94541 

Dear  

City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I 
disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward 
support an independent investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 



Radha Jessani  

 



From: Renee Gaston < >  
Sent: Monday, June 3, 2019 9:52 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Agustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Renee Gaston 
 
 
29 May, 2019 
Council Members of the City of Hayward (if you live in Hayward, you can address to your city council representative, 
specifically) 
777 B Street 
Hayward, California 94541 
Dear City Council Members (or the name of your city council representative), 
I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and tragic police shooting of 
Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and 
Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am 
writing to you because I disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward support 
an independent investigation. 
Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report concludes that the 
homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or defense of others and that non-deadly 
alternatives may not have been effective. However the report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an 
acute mental health crisis, and all communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he 
intended to harm was himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  
In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young children, I believe an impartial 
independent investigation into this incident is necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked 
whether an independent investigation is needed. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Renee Gaston 

 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 



From: Riley Blum < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 11:09 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Justice for Augustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Dear City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I disagree 
with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward support an independent 
investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

Riley McKenzie Blum 
--  
Riley Blum 
 



From: Samantha Nunes < >  
Sent: Monday, June 3, 2019 9:39 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Justice for augie 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Samantha Watts 

 
June 3, 2019 

Council Members of the City of Hayward  

777 B Street 

Hayward, California 94541 

Dear City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of my cousin Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. 
The report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police 
Department should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you 
because I disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of 
Hayward support an independent investigation. My cousin was a sweet, loving, funny 
and hard working man. The day Officers Wooley and Clark took my cousins life they 
completely  altered our lives. They took his final breath and our heart and soul. Our family WILL 
never be the same. I will weep daily at the thought of not hearing my sweet primos laugh 
anymore. Please vote yes on an independent investigation.  

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes my cousin as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved my cousins life. 

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 



Samantha Watts  

 



From: Samuel Puebla < >  
Sent: Monday, June 3, 2019 11:07 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Independent Investigation for Agustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Samuel Puebla 

3 June, 2019 

Council Members of the City of Hayward  

777 B Street 

Hayward, California 94541 

Dear City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I 
disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward 
support an independent investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

Samuel Puebla 



From: Mallory Blum < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 10:54 AM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Agustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Dear City Council Members - 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I disagree 
with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward support an independent 
investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

Mallory Blum 

 
 



From: Gabriella Sarinana < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 2:17 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Attention 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Gabriella Sarinana  
 
June 4, 2019 
 
Dear City Council Members,  
 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I 
disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward 
support an independent investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life. 

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is 
necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 4th when asked whether an independent 
investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

Gabriella Sarinana, MPH 
 
 
 
 
 



From: Ethan Shumaker < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 3:15 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Justice for Agustin Gonsalez! 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Dear City Council Members, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and tragic police 
shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The report concludes that 
officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department should not be criminally 
charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I disagree with this conclusion and 
would like to request that the City of Hayward support an independent investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report concludes that 
the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or defense of others and that 
non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez 
as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all communications transcribed in the report suggest 
that the only person he intended to harm was himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use 
of force options could have been deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young children, I believe 
an impartial independent investigation into this incident is necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday 
June 4th when asked whether an independent investigation is needed. 

Sincerely, 

Ethan Shumaker 
 

mailto:List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov
x-apple-data-detectors://2/


From: Sam Haring < >  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 4:05 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Agustin Gonsalez 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Council Members of the City of Hayward 
777 B Street 
Hayward, California 94541 
 
Dear City Council Members, 
I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and tragic police 
shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The report concludes that 
officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department should not be criminally 
charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I disagree with this conclusion and would 
like to request that the City of Hayward support an independent investigation. 
Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report concludes that 
the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or defense of others and 
that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective. However the report clearly describes Mr. 
Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all communications transcribed in the report 
suggest that the only person he intended to harm was himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-
lethal use of force options could have been deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life. 
In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young children, I believe an 
impartial independent investigation into this incident is necessary. Please vote “yes” on Tuesday June 
4th when asked whether an independent investigation is needed. 
Sincerely, 
Samuel Haring 
 
PS - You have the ability to directly intervene in a course of deep grief and tragedy for this family. You 
have the power to bring this family even a moment of justice and of peace. Do the right thing.  
 
Best, 
Sam 
 
 
 

mailto:List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov


From: Lourdes Reveles <  
Sent: Tuesday, June 4, 2019 6:23 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Independent Investigation for Augie 
 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

I may mot be a member of your community but i am a friend of the family and what your city is allowing 
to happen is disturbing.  What if it was your sons, daughters,  nieces or nephews,  sisters or 
brothers,  then would you still stand by those police officers? I don't think so. What is it you're so afraid 
of? Give the family some peace some consideration.  An investigation will do that, can you not see that. 
Answer this, if you were to meet your maker tomorrow and were asked why you said no, would 
forgiveness be so freely given to you? Justice should be a priority for all, not just a select few.  
 
Thank you  

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 
 

mailto:List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov


From: McTernan, Melissa < >  
Sent: Monday, June 3, 2019 3:54 PM 
To: List-Mayor-Council <List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov> 
Subject: Letter regarding Augustin Gonzalez Investigation 

CAUTION:This is an external email. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you know the 
content is safe. 

Hello, 

Please see my attached letter. I urge you to please support an independent investigation in to this 
matter. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 
--  
Melissa L. McTernan, Ph.D. 

Pronouns: she/her/hers or they/them/theirs 
Assistant Professor of Psychology 

California State University, Sacramento 

Amador Hall 353A 

mailto:List-Mayor-Council@hayward-ca.gov
http://melissamcternan.com/


 

 

 

Melissa McTernan 
 

 

29 May, 2019 

 
Council Members of the City of Hayward 
777 B Street 
Hayward, California 94541 

Dear Members of Hayward City Council, 

I have recently read Alameda County District Attorney O’Malley’s Report on the deadly and 
tragic police shooting of Mr. Agustin Gonsalez that took place on November 15th, 2018. The 
report concludes that officers Phillip Wooley and Michael Clark of Hayward Police Department 
should not be criminally charged as a result of the incident. I am writing to you because I 
disagree with this conclusion and would like to request that the City of Hayward support an 
independent investigation. 

Officers Wooley and Clark committed homicide on November 15th, 2018. The DA report 
concludes that the homicide was justifiable because the officers were acting in self defense or 
defense of others and that non-deadly alternatives may not have been effective, However the 
report clearly describes Mr. Gonsalez as experiencing an acute mental health crisis, and all 
communications transcribed in the report suggest that the only person he intended to harm was 
himself. Further, it seems reasonable that non-lethal use of force options could have been 
deployed and would have saved Mr. Gonsalez’s life.  

In the name of justice for Agustin Gonsalez and his family, including his two young 
children, I believe an impartial independent investigation into this incident is necessary. 
Please vote “yes” this Tuesday. 

Further,  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Melissa L McTernan 
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